Message from Mary to OR Staff re: Coronavirus. 
 March 2, 2020

Dear Office of Research Staff, 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am writing to you to provide you with information and resources regarding the novel coronavirus (SARS-CoV-2) and the disease it causes (COVID-19). They were detected originally in Wuhan City, followed by smaller outbreaks in Iran, Italy, and South Korea. As you have probably heard, there are now some cases in Washington State. Currently, no members of the UW community have been diagnosed with COVID-19. 

Please be assured that the University of Washington is closely monitoring the spread of this disease and will do everything possible to inform and protect our UW students, faculty and staff, as well as our surrounding communities. The campus email President Cauce sent Saturday, February 29, 2020 is a valuable informative piece that will be updated as circumstances warrant. Each of our units has a business continuity plan, and they are being reviewed and refreshed to fit these specific circumstances as needed. 

There are many ways to participate in the health of our UW Community.

Stay Informed
UW and Non-UW resources include: 

1. UW FAQ webpage: Novel Coronovirus Information
1. UW Office of Environmental Health and Safety Novel Coronavirus webpage
1. UW Alert Sign-up page
1. UW Human Resources Suspended Operations
1. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). This is the single best source of information. 
1. Washington State Department of Health 
1. King County/Seattle Department of Public Health

Practice Preventative Health Habits
I know that we are all very careful, but remember to practice these preventative measures:
1. Stay home from work when you feel sick (even if you feel well enough to work). Use alternative meeting methods such as virtual meetings using ZOOM. Please contact your supervisor to discuss any questions regarding leave as it relates to your position. 
1. Cover your mouth and nose with your elbow or a tissue when you cough or sneeze, and immediately dispose of the tissue.
1. Wash your hands often with soap and water, for at least 20 seconds, and if soap and water are not available use a 60-95% alcohol-based hand sanitizer.
1. Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth.
1. Clean and disinfect surfaces that are frequently touched.

It’s important to remember that most individuals in this region are likely at low risk of contracting COVID-19. Also, most of the people who have developed the disease have only mild-to-moderate symptoms. Finally, we are fortunate to live in a region with excellent healthcare.  If we work together, the OR team can help each other and the University through this difficult time.

In short, we are doing everything possible to minimize risk, and will be providing more information on this rapidly-evolving situation as it becomes available. Please reach out to your supervisor or director if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Mary Lidstrom

